

British Columbia Pipers Association

A meeting was held in Vancouver Police Headquarters Gym. on Saturday July 30th. It was unanimously agreed that the Society be known as the "British Columbia Pipers Association". After some discussion it was moved & seconded that the first President be Mr. Rod MacLeod which was unanimously agreed to. Mr. MacIn Dewar was appointed Secy. Pro Tem, & Mr. John Paul was named as Treasurer, moved by Mr. Joe Dyer & seconded by Mr. Dan MacInnes, Mr. Paul asking that his position be also Pro Tem. The Secy & Treasurer were given power to purchase the necessary Books with which to carry on. Mr. Dan MacInnes volunteered to see Mr. Thomson of the St. Andrews & Cabdonian Society regarding the use of Blocks for Letter Heads. After agreeing to meet again on Aug 8th at 7:30 P.M. the meeting was closed.

Aug 8th 1932.
" " "

R. MacLeod, Pres.
Mr. MacIn Dewar

British Columbia Pipers' Association

A Meeting was Held in Vancouver Police Headquarters Gym on Saturday July 30th. It was unanimously agreed that the Society be Known as the "British Columbia Pipers' Association". After some discussion it was moved & seconded that the first President be Mr. Rod MacLeod which was unanimously agreed to. Wm. MacIn Dewar was appointed Secy. Pro Tem, & Mr. John Paul was named as Treasurer, moved by Mr. Jas. Dyer & seconded by Mr. Dan McIvor, Mr. Paul asking that his position be also Pro Tem. The Secy & Treasurer were given power to purchase the necessary Books with which to carry on. Mr. Dan McIvor volunteered to see Mr. Thomson of the St. Andrews & Caledonian Society regarding the use of Blocks for Letter Heads. After agreeing to meet again on Aug. 8th at 7:30 p.m. the Meeting was closed.

Aug. 8th, 1932

R. MacLeod, Pres.

“ “ “

Wm. MacIn Dewar

P.C. Pipes Association

Monday Aug 8/32.

A meeting of the Association was held in Vancouver Police Gym. on above date President Rod MacLeod presiding. The minutes of the previous meeting was read & adopted on the motion of Mr. Dan MacLeod 2nd by Mr. John Paul. The President suggested that the object of the Assoc. be for the general advancement of Pipe Music & to give encouragement to young players, which was generally agreed to. It was resolved to hold various competitions during the winter months at intervals, the nature of which to be decided by the committee as necessity arises. The secy was instructed to draw up a form of Bylaws, with the Presd, Mr. Robertson & Mr. Paul to assist him, to be submitted at next meeting, Moved by Mr. Bowes & 2nd by Mr. Dyer that Mr. Jas D. Robertson be appointed Vice President was carried unanimously. Mr. MacLeod, Mr. Robertson & Mr. Nicholson were deputed to arrange for specimen of Crest for L'Heads to be submitted at next meeting. Mr. Robertson moved & Mr. Dyer 2nd that we hold our next meeting on Tuesday Aug 23rd in the the Police Gym which was agreed to. This being all the business the meeting was duly closed by the Chairman.

W. MacIn Dewar secy.

R. MacLeod. President.

B.C. Pipers' Association

Monday, Aug. 8/32

A Meeting of the Association was held in Vancouver Police Gym on above date President Rod MacLeod presiding. The Minutes of the previous meeting was read and adopted on the Motion of Mr. Dan McIvor, 2nd by Mr. John Paul. The President suggested that the Object of the Assoc. be for the general advancement of Pipe Music and to give encouragement to young Players, which was generally agreed to. It was resolved to hold various competitions during the winter months at intervals, the nature of which to be decided by the committee as necessity arises. The Secy was instructed to draw up a form of Bylaws, with the Pres, Mr. Robertson & Mr. Paul to assist him, to be submitted at next meeting. Moved by Mr. Bowes & 2nd by Mr. Dyer that Mr. Jas. D. Robertson be appointed Vice President was carried unanimously. Mr. McIvor, Mr. Robertson & Mr. Nicholson were deputed to arrange for Specimen of Crest for L-Heads to be submitted at next meeting. Mr. Robertson moved and Mr. Dyer 2nd that we hold our next Meeting on Tuesday Aug. 23rd in the Police Gym which was agreed to. This being all the business the Meeting was duly closed by the Chairman.

Wm MacIn Dewar

Secy

R. MacLeod

President

Tuesday Aug 23rd 32

A meeting of the Assoc was held in Police Gym on above date President Rod McLeod presiding. The minutes of the previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of Mr Robertson 2nd by Mr Jas Dyer. Mr Nicolson gave a report & estimate from Mr Beath & Campbell Ltd printers on Letter Heads & Membership Cards also Engraved Block for same which was considered satisfactory. The prices quoted were as follows - 500 Letter Heads \$4²⁵, 150 Membership Cards \$5²⁵, Block \$2³⁵. Mr Dyer moved 2nd by Mr Robertson that we order 500 Letter Heads & 200 Membership Cards. The President suggested that if we could get 250 Letter Heads & 250 Envelops for that price that it would be satisfactory. after some discussion Mr Dyers motion carried. A proposal to hold a meeting on Friday Aug 26th didn't find favour & was dropped. The proposed Gathering & Competition to be held some time in November was discussed at some length but nothing definite was done. it was agreed to meet again on Tuesday Sept 13th. This being all the business the meeting closed.

Members present at this meeting.

Pres McLeod. Vice Robertson. Treas J. Paul.
Mr Nicolson. Mr H. Mc Kenzie Mr J. Mc Dow

Mr Dyer of Secy.

Wm Mac In Dewar Secy
R. MacLeod. Pres.

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Tuesday, Aug. 23rd, 32

A Meeting of the Assoc. was held in Police Gym on above date, President Rod MacLeod presiding. The Minutes of the previous meeting were read and adopted on the motion of Mr. Robertson 2nd by Mr. Jas. Dyer. Mr. Nicolson gave a report & estimate from McBeath & Campell Ltd. Printers on Letter Heads & Membership Cards also Engraved Block for same which was considered satisfactory. The prices quoted were as follows – 500 Letter Heads \$4.25, 150 Membership Cards \$5.25, Block \$2.35. Mr. Dyer moved 2nd by Mr. Robertson that we order 500 Letter Heads & 200 Membership Cards. The President suggested that if we could get 250 Letter Heads & 250 Envelopes for that price that it would be satisfactory. After some discussion Mr. Dyer's motion carried. A proposal to hold a meeting on Friday Aug. 26th didn't find favour and was dropped. The proposed Gathering & Competition to be held some time in November was discussed at some length but nothing definite was done. It was agreed to meet again on Tuesday Sept. 13th. This being all the business the Meeting closed.

Members present at the Meeting.

Pres MacLeod, Vice Robertson, Treas. J. Paul,
Mr. Nicolson, Mr. H. McKenzie, Mr. J. McIvor,
Mr. Dyer & secy.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

Secy

R. MacLeod

Pres.

B. C. Pipers Association.

Tuesday Sept. 13th 1932

A Meeting of the Assoc was held in Police Gym on above date President Rod McLeod presiding. Minutes of previous meeting was moved by Mr. Robertson ^{adoption of} seconded by J. Paul and adopted as read. A Bill from Mr. Beath & Campbell for 200 Membership Cards amounting to \$6⁷⁶ was submitted.

Moved by Mr. Robertson 2nd by Mr. Bowes that it be paid. Agreed.

The President appointed a working Committee as follows Colonel McLean, Duncan McTavish, Dan McIvor, John Gillies & Malcolm Nicholson, making the number of the Board up to 9 Members including Pres, Vice, Secy & Treasur. A Report was given by Mr. Robertson on the ~~suitability~~ suitability of various Halls for the competition in Nov, but nothing definite had been done in the matter. 19 new Members were reported. After having instructed the members to get busy in the matter of collecting a few Prizes the chairman formally declared the Meeting closed.

Members present at this Meeting.

President, Vice Pres^d, Treasurer,
Mr. Bowes, D. McTavish, Colonel
McLean & Secy.

Wm Mac In Dewar Secy.

B.C. Pipers' Association

Tuesday Sept. 13th 1932

A Meeting of the Assoc. was held in Police Gym on above date President Rod MacLeod presiding. Adoption of Minutes of previous meeting was moved by Mr. Robertson seconded by J. Paul and adopted as read. A Bill from McBeath & Campbell for 200 Membership Cards amounting to \$6.36 was submitted. Moved by Mr. Robertson 2nd by Mr. Bowes that it be paid. Agreed. The President appointed a working Committee as follows: Colonel McLean, Duncan McTavish, Dan McIvor, John Gillies & Malcolm Nicholson, making the number of the Board up to 9 Members including Pres, Vice, Secy & Treasurer. A Report was given by Mr. Robertson on the suitability of various Halls for the competition in Nov., but nothing definite had been done in the matter. 10 new Members were reported. After having instructed the Members to get busy in the matter of collecting a few Prizes the Chairman formally declared the Meeting closed.

Members present at this Meeting:

President, Vice Pres, Treasurer,
Mr. Bowes, D. McTavish,
Colonel McLean & Secy.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

Secy

B. C. Piper's Assoc.

Tuesday Sept 13th 32

A Meeting of the Assoc was held in Police Gym on above date President Rod M: Leod presiding. The Minutes of the meeting held on Aug 23rd were read & adopted on the motion of M: Robertson 2nd by John Paul. An account from M: Beath & Campbell for 200 Membership Cards amounting to \$6⁻²⁶ was submitted & approved. Motion it be paid moved by M: Robertson 2nd by M: Bowes. A report was given by the Vice President regarding the suitability of the various Halls for the Highland Gathering & Competition in November but nothing definite was arranged. The President added the following names to the working committee Colonel M: Lean, Duncan M: Jarvis, Dan M: Innes, John Gillis & Malcolm Nicolson making 10 of a working committee. 10 new Members were reported at this meeting bringing the membership to over 30. After enjoining the members to make a special endeavour to secure as many prizes as possible & instructing the Secy to draw up a Programme to be submitted at next meeting. The Chairman formally declared the Meeting closed.

Members present at Meeting
Pres. Vice P. Treasurer
M: Bowes, D. M: Jarvis,
Colonel M: Lean & Secy

M: Mac In Dewar
R. MacLeod.

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Tuesday Sept. 13th 32

A Meeting of the Assoc. was held in Police Gym on above date President Rod McLeod presiding. The Minutes of the Meeting held on Aug. 23rd were read and adopted on the motion of Mr. Robertson 2nd by John Paul. An account from McBeath & Campbell for 200 Membership Cards amounting to \$6.36 was submitted and approved. Motion it be paid by Mr. Robertson 2nd by Mr. Bowes. A report was given by the Vice President regarding the suitability of the various Halls for the Highland Gathering & Competition in November but nothing definite was arranged. The President added the following names to the working Committee: Colonel McLean, Duncan McTavish, Dgan McIvor, John Gillies, Mr. Bowes & Malcolm Nicolson making 10 of a working Committee. 10 new Members were reported at this meeting bringing the Membership to over 30. After enjoining the members to make a special endeavour to secure as many prizes as possible & instructing the Secy to draw up a Programme to be submitted at next Meeting, the Chairman formally declared the Meeting closed.

Members present at Meeting:

Pres., Vice P., Treasurer,
Mr. Bowes, D. McTavish,
Colonel McLean & Secy.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

R. MacLeod

B. C. Pipers Assoc.

Sept 24th 1932

A Meeting of the Assoc was held in the Police Gym on above date with President Rod McLeod presiding. The minutes of the previous meeting were read & adopted on the Motion of Alex Johnson 2nd by Hecton McKenzie. In discussing the Programme of our proposed Inaugural Highland Gathering, Alex Johnson moved 2nd by Jas Horn that Lady Pipers be not allowed to enter any of the competitions other than those provided for them, which was carried. Moved by Jas Horn 2nd by H. McTenzie that Event No. 2. be confined to Pipers who have never won a prize of any kind, which was agreed to. Hecton McTenzie moved 2nd by Alex Johnson that Event No. 5. Amateur Marches & Event No. 7. Professional Slow Marches be confined to Members of the Assoc which carried unanimously. It was decided after some discussion to offer a Special Prize for the Best Dressed Competitor & also a special prize for the Best Going set of Pipes in the Hall. The next meeting was called for Tuesday Oct 11th. Colonel McLean agreed to get particulars regarding Entertainment Tax. This being all the business the Meeting was duly closed by the Chairman.

Members present at Meeting
President, Treasurer, Colonel
McLean, Hecton McTenzie,
Alex Johnson, William Bowles, Jas
Horn, Dan McQuon & Secy

Wm MacIn Dewar
R. MacLeod

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Sept. 24th 1932

A Meeting of the above Assoc. was held in the Police Gym on above date with President Rod MacLeod presiding. The minutes of the previous meeting were read & adopted on the Motion of Alex Johnson, 2nd by Hector McKenzie. In discussing the Programme of our proposed Inaugural Highland Gathering, Alex Johnson moved, 2nd by Jas Horn that Lady Pipers be not allowed to enter any of the competitions other than those provided for them, which was carried. Moved by Jas Horn, 2nd by H. McKenzie that Event No. 2 be confined to Pipers who have never won a prize of any kind. This was agreed to. Hector McKenzie moved, 2nd by Alex Johnson that Event No. 5 Amateur Marches & Event No. 7 Professional Slow Marches be confined to Members of the Assoc. which carried unanimously. It was decided after some discussion to offer a special prize for the Best Dressed Competitor & also a special prize for the Best Going set of Pipes in the Hall. The next meeting was called for Tuesday Oct. 11th. Colonel McLean agreed to get particulars regarding Entertainment Tax. This being all the business the Meeting was duly closed by the Chairman.

Members present at Meeting:
President, Treasurer,
Colonel McLean, Hector McKenzie,
Alex Johnson, William Bowes,
Jas Horn, Dan McIvor & Secy.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

R. MacLeod

B. C. Pipers Assoc

Tuesday Oct 11/32

A Meeting of the Assoc. was held in Police Gym on above date President Rod McLeod in the chair. The minutes of the previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of Mr Don McIvor 2nd by Alex Johnson. Mr Robertson intimated that the Elks Hall 901 Dunsmuir St was available for Sat Nov 19th, the Rent for Afternoon & Evening being \$20⁰⁰. This being satisfactory to the Committee Mr Robertson was instructed to rent the Hall for the date mentioned. Pipe Major John Gillies was welcomed by the Committee after which he said a few words regarding the encouragement of young Pipers to dress to the best advantage in the "Garb of Old Gaul" & similar remarks as to their deportment which was well received. The Committee members also were pleased to welcome another new member in Mr Kenneth McLeod. A considerable display of Silverware was on view & according to the statements of the various members would be greatly augmented before the day of Competition. Mr Ken McLeod suggested having a dance after the Gathering on Nov 19th & after some discussion it was dropped. Mr Robertson suggested to include Pipers in the Programme, After C. M. Gillies, then McLeod, Colonel McLean & several others had spoken on the subject Mr Robertsons motion which was 2nd by Colonel McLean was agreed to the Secy being instructed to include Proff Pipers in the Programme. C. M. Gillies moved that President Rod McLeod Preside at the Gathering on Nov 19th which was agreed to.

It was left to the discretion of Colonel McLean to secure some prominent speaker to address the gathering on behalf of the Assoc. which he expressed his willingness to do. Mr. Ken McLeod suggested that we have Mr. Hugh Davidson at the gathering. Mr. Alex Johnson moved 2nd by John Paul that the Secy communicate with the various Scotch Societies asking for their cooperation, which was carried. It was decided to have another meeting on the 18th. This being all the business the meeting was adjourned.

Members present at meeting.

President, Vice President,
Treasurer, Ken McLeod,
Dan McIner^E, Alex Johnson,
Wm Bowes, Pipe Major J. Gillies,
Colonel McLean. Malcolm
Nicolson & Secy

Wm MacIn Dewar - Secy
R. MacLeod. Pres

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Tuesday Oct. 11/32

A Meeting of the Assoc. was held in Police Gym on above date President Rod MacLeod in the chair. The minutes of the previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of Mr. Don McIvor, 2nd by Alex Johnson. Mr. Robertson intimated that the Elks Hall, 901 Dunsmuir St. was available for Sat., Nov. 19th, the Rent for Afternoon & Evening being \$20.00. This being satisfactory to the Committee, Mr. Robertson was instructed to rent the Hall for the date mentioned. Pipe Major John Gillies was welcomed by the committee after which he said a few words regarding the encouragement of young Pipers to dress to the best advantage in the "Garb of Old Gaul" "similar remarks as to their deportment which was well received. The committee members also were pleased to welcome another new Member in Mr. Kenneth McLeod. A considerable display of Silverware was on view and according to the statements of the various members would be greatly augmented before the day of Competition. Mr. Ken McLeod suggested having a dance after the Gathering on Nov. 19th and after some discussion it was dropped. Mr. Robertson suggested to include Piob's in the Programme. After P.M. Gillies, Ken McLeod, Colonel McLean & several others had spoken on the Subject, Mr. Robertson's motion which was 2nd by Colonel McLean was agreed to, the secy being instructed to include Proff Piob's in the Programme. P.M. Gillies moved that President Rod MacLeod preside at the Gathering on Nov. 19th which was agreed to. It was left to the discussion of Colonel McLean to secure some Prominent Speaker to the address the Gathering on behalf of the Assoc. which he expressed his willingness to do. Mr. Ken McLeod suggested that we have Mr. Hugh Davidson at the gathering. Mr. Alex Johnson moved, 2nd by John Paul, that the secy communicate with the various Scotch Societies asking for their cooperation, which was carried. It was decided to have another meeting on the 18th. This being all the business the Meeting was adjourned.

Members present at Meeting:

President, Vice President,
Treasurer, Ken McLeod, Don McIver,
Alex Johnson, Wm. Bowes,
Pipe Major J. Gillies,
Colonel McLean, Malcolm Nicolson
& Secy

Wm. MacIn Dewar, Secy.

R. MacLeod, Pres.

B.C. Pipers Assoc.

Tuesday Oct 18/32

A meeting of assoc. was held in Police Headquarters on above date Pres. Rad McLeod presiding.

Minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of Mr. Robertson 2nd by Mr. Jas Dyer.

The President intimated that he had several enquiries regarding the teaching of beginners by the assoc which at once started a discussion. The subject was gone into at length by P.M. John Gillis Colonel McLean then McLeod & a few others & it was deemed advisable to leave the matter in abeyance in the meantime.

The committee had the pleasure to welcome two new members to the organization in Mr. Hugh Urquhart & Mr. Angus McLeod. The President agreed to arrange with Mr. McHelvie to have display adverts in The Daily Province & Vancouver Sun. A discussion arose on the question of allowing Pipers to compete in civilian clothes & P.M. Gillis moved 2nd by Jas Dyer that it be left to the discretion of the judges in that event which was agreed to. The Secy was instructed to write & thank the donors of the various prizes.

It was decided to have another meeting in two weeks namely Nov 1st. This being all the business the meeting was duly closed.

Pres. Vice P. Treasurer. Col. McLean P.M. Gillis, Hugh Urquhart, Angus McLeod, Colin McDonald, Wm Bowes, W. Urquhart.

Don McIvor, Ken McLeod, Jas Dyer, Albert White, Jas Horn,
Alex Johnson, Duncan McTavish, Archie McIndewar & secy
R. MacLeod, Pres
Wm MacIndewar
secy

B. C. Papers Assoc.

Tuesday Nov 1st 32

A Meeting of Assoc was held in
Police Headquarters on above date Pres Rod McLeod
presiding. The minutes of previous meeting were read
& adopted on the motion of J. Paul 2nd by W. Bowers.
A discussion arose as to a suitable speaker for the 19th
& after some talk it was arranged that Mr Robertson
interview the Hon Chief Justice A. Morrison & get in touch
with secy on the result. A Bill from Mr Beath & Campbell
was submitted amounting to \$11-66 & was approved on
the motion of Mr Robertson 2nd by Ken McLeod. Pres Rod
McLeod agreed to attend to display of Prizes in some
prominent Store Window & also to suitable placard to go
with same. Mr Robertson volunteered to get hold of
some strip tickets for admission purposes on the 19th.
It was settled that we hold 2 more meetings this month
to get straightened around before the gathering.
The Pres. intimated that all unsold tickets be returned
at next Meeting this being all the business the meeting closed.
Pres, Vice, Angus McLean, W. Bowers, Ken McLeod, Wm MacIndewar secy
J. Paul, M. Begg, J. Manson, M. Wilson, M. Bain
secy. R. MacLeod, Pres.

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Tuesday Oct. 18/32

A Meeting of Assoc. was held in Police Headquarters on above date, Pres. Rod MacLeod presiding. Minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on motion of Mr. Robertson, 2nd by Mr. Jas. Dyer. The President intimated that he had several enquiries regarding the teaching of beginners by the Assoc. which at once started a discussion. The Subject was gone into at length by P.M. John Gillies, Colonel McLean, Ken McLeod & a few others & it was deemed advisable to leave the matter in abeyance in the meantime. The Committee had the pleasure to welcome two new Members to the organization in Mr. Hugh Urquhart & Mr. Angus McGrant. The President agreed to arrange with Mr. McKelvie to have display adverts in The Daily Province & Vancouver Sun. A discussion arose on the question of allowing Pipers to compete in civilian clothes & P.M. Gillies moved, 2nd by Jas. Dyer that it be left to the discretion of the Judges in that event which was agreed to. The Secy was instructed to write & thank the Donors of the various Prizes. It was decided to have another meeting in two weeks namely Nov. 1st. This being all the business the Meeting was duly closed.

Pres., Vice, Treasurer, Col. McLean, P.M. Gillies, Hugh Urquhart, Angus McGruer, Colin McDonald, Wm. Bowes, H. Urquhart, Dan McIver, Ken McLeod, Jas. Dyer, Albert White, Jas. Horn, Alex Johnson, Duncan McTavish, Archie MacIn Dewar & Secy.

R. MacLeod

Pres.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

Secy.

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Tuesday, Nov. 1st, 32

A Meeting of Assoc. was held in Police Headquarters on above date, Pres. Rod MacLeod presiding. The Minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of J. Paul, 2nd by W. Bowes. A discussion arose as to a suitable speaker for the 19th and after some talk it was arranged that Mr. Robertson interview the Hon. Chief Justice A. Morrison and get in touch with Secy. on the result. A Bill from McBeath & Campbell was submitted amounting to \$11.66 and was approved on the motion of Mr. Robertson, 2nd by Ken McLeod. Pres. Rod MacLeod agreed to attend to display of Prizes in some prominent Store Window & also to suitable placard to go with same. Mr. Robertson volunteered to get hold of some strip tickets for admission purposes on the 19th. It was settled that we hold 2 more meetings this month to get straightened around before the gathering. The Pres. Intimated that all unsold tickets be returned at next Meeting. This being all the business the meeting closed.

Pres., Vice, Angus McLean, W. Bowes, Ken McLeod, J. Paul, M. Begg, T. Manson, M. Nicholson, M. Bain, Secy.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

Secy.

R. MacLeod

Pres.

B.C. Pipers Assoc.

Tuesday Nov 8th 32.

A Meeting of Assoc was held in Vancouver Police Headquarters on above date, President Rod McLeod presiding. The Minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on the Motion of J. Robertson 2nd by W. Bowes. The President gave a report regarding Placards & as the price seemed prohibitive, the feeling of the meeting was to do without them & trust ~~trust~~ to the publicity already given the Gathering but Mr. Robertson said he thought he could get some cheap Placards at about 9 cts ea & he was instructed by the President to act in the matter. Mr. Robertson also informed the committee that he could get a number of Strip Tickets & that they would be on hand on the 19th. The question of Rosettes for Judges & Officials was next brought up & Mr. Robertson said he thought he had some Ribbons at home that would be suitable & it was agreed to have his report on the matter at next meeting.

The next meeting was called for Tuesday Nov 15th. This being all the Business the meeting adjourned.

Members present. President, Vice Pres,
J. Paul, W. Bowes, Angus McLean, Ken McLeod,
W. Bain, Billy Armstrong, D. McIver, M,
Nicolson, J. Horn, Walter Douglas, Secy.

Wm MacInDunn
R. MacLeod.

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Tuesday, Nov. 8th, 32

A Meeting of Assoc. was held in Vancouver Police Headquarters on above date, President Rod MacLeod presiding. The Minutes of previous Meeting were read & adopted on the motion of J. Robertson, 2nd by Wm. Bowes. The President gave a report regarding Placards & as the price seemed prohibitive, the feeling of the meeting was to do without them and trust to the Publicity already given the Gathering but Mr. Robertson said he thought he could get some cheap Placards at about 9 cts ea & he was instructed by the President to act in the matter. Mr. Robertson also informed the committee that he could get a number of Strip Tickets and that they would be on hand on the 19th. The question of Rosettes for Judges & Officials was next brought up and Mr. Robertson said he thought he had some Ribbons at home that would be suitable & it was agreed to have his report on the matter at next Meeting. The next Meeting was called for Tuesday, Nov. 15th. This being all the Business the Meeting adjourned.

Members present: President, Vice Pres., J. Paul, Wm. Bowes, Angus McLean, Ken McLeod, Wm. Bain, Billy Armstrong, D. McIver, M. Nicholson, J. Horn, Walter Douglas, Secy.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

R. MacLeod

Nov 15th 1932.

A Meeting of Assoc was held in Police Headquarters on above date Pres Rod McLeod in the chair. Minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of Mr. Jas Dyer 2nd by Mr. Bowes. Mr. Robertson gave his report regarding Official Badges. He produced samples of same which were estimated to cost \$3⁰⁰ for 26 which was considered satisfactory. Report of admission tickets sold to date \$40⁰⁰. Pres Rod McLeod reported that he had arranged for a display of Prizes with suitable Placard in the window of Mr. Dick's store at Homer & Hastings street. Angus McLean pro. to have Colonel Blair with us on the 19th & secy was instructed to send him complimentary tickets while John Gillies consented to interview the Colonel with that purpose in view, this arrangement not to interfere with that already made with Mr. Justice A. Morrison. Mr. J. Gillies moved a vote of thanks to Mr. J. Robertson for his article in the Sunday Province which he considered very good 2nd by Angus McLean which was unanimously accorded. Angus McLean moved 2nd by J. Robertson that we have if possible a massed Pipers selection at the gathering. The President reported that the Prize list was fully covered. It was agreed to have our next meeting on Tuesday Nov 22nd. This being all the business the meeting adjourned.

Members present at meeting. Pres, Vice, Jas Dyer,
Treasurer, Dan McIner, Mr. Armstrong, J. Gillies,
Mr. Nicolson, Walter Douglas, Albert White, Ken McLeod,
Mr. McDonald, A. McCall, T. Manson, ^{W. Bowes,} Angus McLean, secy

W. MacIndevant
R. MacLeod.

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Nov. 13th, 1932

A Meeting of Assoc. was held in Police Headquarters on above date, Pres. Rod MacLeod in the chair. Minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of Mr. Jas. Dyer, 2nd by Wm. Bowes. Mr. Robertson gave his report regarding Official Badges. He produced samples of same which were estimated to cost \$3.00 for 26 which was considered satisfactory. Report of admission tickets sold to date \$40.00. Pres. Rod MacLeod reported that he had arranged for a display of Prizes with suitable Placard in the window of Wm. Dick's store at Homer & Hastings Street. Angus McLean was to have Colonel Blair with us on the 19th & Secy was instructed to send him Complimentary Tickets, while John Gillies consented to interview the Colonel with that purpose in view, this arrangement not to interfere with that already made with Mr. Justice A. Morrison. Mr. G. Gillies moved a vote of thanks to Mr. J. Robertson for his article in the Sunday Province which he considered very good, 2nd by Angus McLean, which was unanimously accorded. Angus McLean moved, 2nd by J. Robertson that we have if possible a Massed Pipers selection at the gathering. The President reported that the Prize list was fully covered. It was agreed to have our next Meeting on Tuesday, Nov. 22nd. This being all the business the meeting adjourned.

Members present at Meeting: Pres., Vice, Jas. Dyer, Treasurer, Dan McIver, Mr. Armstrong, J. Gillies, M. Nicolson, Walter Douglas, Albert White, Ken McLeod, M. McDonald, A. McNabb, T. Manson, Wm. Bowes, Angus McLean, Secy.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

R. MacLeod

B.C. Pipers Assoc.

Nov. 22nd 1932

A Meeting of the Assoc was held in Police Headquarters on above date The Chair being taken by Vice President Jas. D. Robertson & later in the evening by Pres. Hon. Mr. Leod. The minutes of the previous meeting were read & adopted on the Motion of J. Paul 2nd by W. Bowes. Mr. Angus McLean moved & Mr. Hon. Mr. Leod 2nd a motion that we get all accounts squared up & have a final statement as to the outcome of the gathering ready for the next meeting. Angus McLean commented on the Press Returns of the competition & said that he thought they were inadequately reported & asked that Mr. Jas. Robertson be appointed to have the matter seen to & rectified as suggested. Angus McLean said that he hoped that if there were any complaints to be made that they would be made at the meeting, He also expressed the wish to have a compliment extended to the various officials & office bears whose efforts carried the Inaugural Gathering to a successful Issue. Mr. Hon. Mr. Leod suggesting that he include Judges 2nd the Motion which was unanimously agreed to. A number of suggestions were put forward as the best methods of carrying the work of the Assoc in the future; several of the members putting forwards Ideas but on the Motion of Alex Johnson 2nd by W. Bowes that we defer action for one week & reach ^{that} each member & have his suggestions ready for the next meeting, that course was agreed.

Mr E. Esson said he thought that if we went after
42nd Headquarters Hall we could have the use of it.
Angus McLean moved 2nd by Mr Robertson that we
make an endeavour to secure the hall & Mr C
McLean & Mr John Gillies were deputed to interview
Colonel Blair with that end in view. It was
decided to have next meeting a week hence namely
Tuesday Nov 29th. This being all the Business the
meeting adjourned.

Wm MacEwen
R. MacLeod.

Members present at meeting
Pres, Vice P, Treasurer,
Angus McLean Ken McLeod
E. Esson, D. McIner, W. Armstrong
W. Armstrong junr, Alex Johnson,
W. Bain, W. Bowes, Secy.

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Nov. 22nd, 1932

A Meeting of the Assoc. was held in Police Headquarters on above date, the chair being taken by Vice President Jas. D. Robertson and later in the evening by Pres. Rod MacLeod. The minutes of the previous meeting were read and adopted on the Motion of J. Paul, 2nd by Wm. Bowes. Mr. Angus McLean moved & Mr. Ken McLeod 2nd a motion that we get all accounts squared up & have a final statement as to the outcome of the gathering ready for the next meeting. Angus McLean commented on the Press Returns of the Competition & said that he thought they were inadequately reported & asked that Mr. Jas. Robertson be appointed to have the matter seen to & rectified as suggested. Angus McLean said that he hoped that if there were any complaints to be made that they would be made at the meeting. He also expressed the wish to have a compliment extended to the various officials & office bearers whose efforts carried the Inaugural Gathering to a successful issue. Mr. Ken McLeod suggesting that he include Judges 2nd the Motion which was unanimously agreed to. A number of suggestions were put forward as the best methods of carrying the work of the Assoc. in the future, several of the members putting forwards ideas but on the motion of Alex Johnson, 2nd by W. Bowes, that we defer action for one week & that each Member have his suggestions ready for the next meeting, that course was agreed. Mr. E. Esson said he thought that if we went after 72nd Headquarters Hall we could have the use of it. Angus McLean moved, 2nd by Mr. Robertson, that we make an endeavour to secure the hall and Mr. A. McLean & Mr. John Gillies were deputized to interview Colonel Blair with that end in view. It was decided to have next meeting a week hence namely Tuesday Nov. 29th. This being all the Business the meeting adjourned.

Members present at Meeting: Pres., Vice P., Treasurer, Angus McLean, Ken McLeod, E. Esson, D. McIver, W. Armstrong, junr., Alex Johnson, W. Bain, W. Bowes, Secy.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

R. MacLeod

A Meeting of Assoc was held in Police Headquarters on above date President - Rod McLeod in the Chair. The Minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of Wm Bowes 2nd by J. McIver.

Mr. J. Gillies intimated in his report that we could have the use of the 72nd Hall for Assoc purposes at any time & Secy was instructed to communicate with Major J. R. S. Lough when the Assoc wished to make use of same. A Letter was read by Secy from Walter Scott New York & instructed to keep it on file.

A Financial Statement of Inaugural Gather was read by the Treasurer & considered satisfactory in the meantime Motion by A. McLean 2nd by W. Douglas.

Mr. J. Gillies suggested that we find a small hall at a nominal fee for the purpose of having a social evening & Lecture by one of the members that would prove instructive to members & friends to be held some time in Jan. The President said that it was not the intention of the Assoc. to interfere in any way with Teaching but that we were out to improve Piping by every means at our disposal. J. Paul moved 2nd by G. Esson that we act on John Gillies suggestion & have a little social evening & lecture which was agreed to. Mr. John Paul consenting to act with President McLeod in securing a suitable Hall.

John Gillies moved 2nd by H. M^cLeod that we purchase
6 Practice Chantons & Books to be distributed to 6 Boys
approved of by the Committee, the Boys to have get
their own teachers & furnish them Tuition individually.
At a period not yet decided on (Three or Six Months)
we determine the progress of the Boys by having a
Practice Chanton Competition & give a Prize to the
one showing most progress. This being all the
Business the Meeting was duly closed by the Chairman.

Members present.

President, J. Gillies, E. Edson
H. M^cLeod, W. Douglas
J. Paul, D. M^cIner.
W. Armstrong Senr. W. Armstrong Junr.
W. Bowes. A. M^cLean, secy.

W^m MacIn Dewar
R. MacLeod

We were honored on this occasion
by a visit from M^r A. M^cRae
Bard for the St. Andrews & Caledonia Society.

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Nov. 29th, 1932

A Meeting of Assoc. was held in Police Headquarters on above date, President Rod MacLeod in the chair. The Minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of Wm. Bowes, 2nd by D. McIver. Mr. J. Gillies intimated in his report that we could have the use of the 72nd Hall for Assoc. purposes at any time & Secy was instructed to communicate with Major J.R.S. Lough when the Assoc wished to make use of same. A Letter was read by Secy from Walter Scott, New York and instructed to keep it on file. A Financial Statement of Inaugural Gather was read by the Treasurer and considered satisfactory in the meantime, motion by A. McLean, 2nd by W. Douglas. Mr. J. Gillies suggested that we find a small hall at a nominal fee for the purpose of having a social evening & lecture by one of the members that would prove instructive to members & friends to be held some time in Jan. The President said that it was not the intention of the Assoc. to interfere in any way with Teaching but that we were out to improve Piping by every means at our disposal. J. Paul moved, 2nd by E. Esson, that we act on John Gillies' suggestion and have a little social evening & lecture which was agreed to. Mr. John Paul consenting to act with President MacLeod in securing a suitable Hall. John Gillies moved 2nd by K. McLeod, that we purchase 6 Practice Chanters & Books to be distributed to 6 Boys approved of by the Committee, the Boys to get their own teachers & furnish their tuition individually. At a period not yet decided on (three or six months) we determine the progress of the Boys by having a Practice Chanter Competition & give a Prize to the one showing most progress. This being all the Business the Meeting was duly closed by the Chairman.

Members present: President, J. Gillies, E. Esson, K. McLeod, W. Douglas, J. Paul, D. McIvor, W. Armstrong, Senr., W. Armstrong, Junr., W. Bowes, A. McLean, Secy.

We were honored on this occasion by a visit from Mr. A. McRae, Bard for the St. Andrews & Caledonian Society.

Wm. MacIn Dewar

R. MacLeod

B. C. Cyprus Assoc

Tues Dec 20th 1932

A Committee Meeting was held on above date President Rod McLeod in the Chair. The minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of W. Bowers 2nd by A. McLean. Pres. Rod McLeod intimated that we could have the use of Elks Hall on either of the following dates Jan 12-13-14-15-18-21st 1933 quoting \$15 as the probable Rental which was considered satisfactory. A rough outline of a Programme was drawn up for Jan the 21st this being the date considered most suitable for the social evening. Mr. W. Bowers Mr. J. D. Robertson & Secy were asked to intertain some Prominent Singers & Dancers & report at next meeting. President McLeod instructed the Secy to call a General Meeting of Assoc on Tuesd Jan 10th 1933 at 8 P.M.

Mr. H. Urquhart & Mr. W. Bain were named by the President as Auditors & confirmed on the motion of W. Bowers 2nd by D. McIner. This being all the business the meeting adjourned.

Pres. Bruce P. Treasurer. D. McIner
W. Bowers. A. Johnson. A. McLean
D. McIner. Secy.

Wm. MacIner

B.C. Pipers' Assoc.

Tues., Dec. 20th, 1932

A Committee Meeting was held on above date, President Rod MacLeod in the Chair. The minutes of previous meeting were read & adopted on the motion of W. Bowes, 2nd by A. McLean. Pres. Rod MacLeod intimated that we could have the use of Elks Hall on either of the following dates: Jan. 12-13-14-15-18-21st, 1933, quoting \$15 as the probable Rental which was considered satisfactory. A rough outline of a Programme was drawn up for Jan. the 21st, this being the date considered most suitable for the social evening. Mr. W. Bowes, Mr. J.D. Robertson & Secy. were asked to interview some Prominent Singers & Dancers and report at next Meeting. President MacLeod instructed the Secy. to call a General Meeting of Assoc. on Tuesd., Jan. 10th, 1933 at 8 p.m. Mr. H. Urquhart & Mr. W. Bain were named by the President as Auditors and confirmed on the Motion of W. Bowes, 2nd by D. McIver. This being all the business the Meeting adjourned.

Pres., Vice P., D. McIver, W. Bowes, A. Johnson, A. McLean, D. McTavish, Secy.

Wm. MacIn Dewar